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Rev. and dear Mother: 

 Within the past fortnight Father Peter Geraghty of Palos Park 

wrote to you concerning a school we hope to open for the children of St. 

Francis de Paula Parish. Plans have been drawn and are now in the 

hands of the contractors. With God’s help we hope to have our building 

under way early in June. The uncertainty of the labor situation and  

several other factors make its completion in time for the beginning of the scholastic year (September) doubtful. 

Failing in this we certainly should be in a position to open at New Years 1924. 

 As far as we may read the future, we shall require five teaching sisters at the outset and an additional 

sister each year for the following five years. The parish promises to build rapidly. Located as we are in a  

growing section of the city, about two miles from Lake Michigan, with excellent transportation to and from the 

center of the city, St. Francis Parish should draw numerous Catholic families. Add to this advantages that of a 

high-class Catholic school and all doubt on the subject vanishes. 

 I would indeed be pleased to have your sisters take charge of St. Francis School. If you regard this as 

possible, I shall make a trip to Clinton the week after next, Wednesday or Thursday, May 16th or 17th, in  

order to become acquainted and arrive at a better understanding. This parish was founded some ten years ago 

as an Italian parish, only to be made Italian-English and more recently in the full sense of the word an English 

parish similar in every way to our neighbors, St. Laurence, St. Dorothy, and Holy Cross parishes. The  

accommodations we plan for the sisters and numerous other details I shall be able to give you if, and when,  

I visit you in Clinton. I am confident that they will be satisfactory. 

 Hoping for a favorable answer and asking a share in your prayers that God may prosper our work,  

I beg to remain, 

    Sincerely yours in Christ,  

     Rev. J. Ambrose Murray, Pastor 

 Commemorating 100 Years in 2023 



 

 Updates on Former Faculty 

Hello, Sister Deborah! You were my absolute favorite 

teacher in all of grammar school. My nickname was 

“Toby” and my family and I lived directly across the 

street from St. Francis de Paula. I remember being in 

the spelling contest in your class and I came in second 

place. I lost to my classmate, Rachel Wheeler, and if 

my memory serves me right, you and Sister Ann 

Therese rewarded us by taking us downtown to see  

a ballet  

performance. 

 

Brian Tucker 

and his siblings 

a mere 50 years 

ago! 
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 We pray for the repose of the souls of: 
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Amanda Eberhart, Director of Communications & Development 

843 13th Ave N, Clinton, IA 52732-5115 | (563) 242-7611  

aeberhart@clintonfranciscans.com | www.clintonfranciscans.com 

 Childhood Memories 

 

We pray for the repose of the souls of: 

 A Word of Thanks! 

 

from MaryAnne (Andrick) Sigel, Class of 1953 


